Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked for:
1. Does your Local Authority have in-house provision for assistive technology and telecare services and what percentage of the total amount is spent with external providers?

The Assistive Technology and Telecare services (including alarm 
monitoring) are an in-house provision from Leicester City Council.  The 
Local Authority does not utilise external providers to operate these services 
(zero %).

2) How much did your Local Authority spend on assistive technology and telecare services in 2015/16 and 2016/17 and how much is it planning to spend in 2017/18 on either a ‘spot’ or ‘block’ contract basis? 
2015/16
£170,600 for the acquisition of new and replacement 



Telecare/Assistive Technology stock and the Alarm 



Monitoring Centre.

2016/17
£151,300 for the acquisition of new and replacement 



Telecare/Assistive Technology stock and the Alarm 



Monitoring Centre.

2017/18
Circa £150,000 for the acquisition of new and replacement 


Telecare/Assistive Technology stock and the Alarm 



Monitoring Centre.

3) How many service users in your area received assistive technology and telecare services on 1st April 2015, 1st April 2016 and 1st April 2017? 

April 2015:
4728 clients monitored by Telecare, 2036 clients provided 



with assistive technology and telecare services during the 



previous 12 months.


April 2016:
4777 clients monitored by Telecare, 2211 clients provided with 


assistive technology and telecare services during the previous 


12 months.


April 2017:
4896 clients monitored by Telecare, 1988 clients provided with 


assistive technology and telecare services during the previous 


12 months.

4) Please provide; full names, job titles and contact details (including telephone numbers and email addresses) of the responsible Managers and Officers and what section / department these staff are part of? 
Jagjit Singh Bains, 

Head of Service for Independent Living,

Adult Social Care, 

0116 454 5422, 

Jagjit.Singh-Bains@leicester.gov.uk
5) Please provide details of any forthcoming tenders and contract renewals for such services? I would also be very interested in reading any other comments about commissioning and implementation of assistive technology and telecare services, including any other requirements in your area you might have.   


There are no forthcoming tenders or contract renewals.  Therefore this letter 
acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 
2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is 
not held by Leicester City Council.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

